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Friday, 12th November 2021 

 
Dear Parent(s) / Carer(s) 
 
 
 
Remembrance Day – 11th November 2021 
 
We had a wonderful Remembrance Service on Thursday.  
As always, the students behaved impeccably well during 
the readings, wreath laying, playing of ‘The Last Post’ and 
the one-minute silence.  It was lovely to see so many 
young people proudly wearing their youth organization 
uniforms.  I was particularly impressed by the way Charles, 
Tegan and Sam undertook solo roles in front of over one 
thousand people. 
 
 
Inset Day – Friday 26th November 
 
As I hope you already know, Friday 26th November is our next staff training day when the school will be closed to students.  
We will reopen on Monday, 29th November at 8.30am. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support.  Please remember - if you need to ask anything then please email 
office@phs.jtmat.co.uk  
 
Children in Need – 19th November 

 
As a reminder, Friday 19th November is this year’s Children in Need Day.  Each 
form group will be undertaking a different activity to raise money on the day.  
Some forms may be in non-uniform, some may be undertaking a sports activity, 
and some may be doing a cake sale or tuck shop.  Your child’s tutor will let you 
know what may be needed or what should be worn on the day and, crucially, 
how to pay for the activity! 
 
 
 

YMCA Food Bank Christmas Appeal 
 
As always, we will be having a Christmas jumper non-uniform day during the last week of term.  Students will be asked to 
bring in a non-perishable food donation to support the YMCA Food Bank.  We do this every year and every year it is 
simply amazing to see the generosity of our families.  Further details to follow; I wanted to give you advance notice. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support.  Please remember - if you need to ask anything then please email 
office@phs.jtmat.co.uk  
 
 
Kind Regards  
 
 
 
 
 
Ian McArthur 
Headteacher 
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